REPORT OF THE 
TOWN CLERK

To the Chairman and Members
of Maghull Town Council 
Meeting held Wednesday 28th May 2014

1.	REVIEW OF STANDING ORDERS 2014

          	Members will be aware of the need to review Council’s Standing orders on an annual basis to ensure that they are fit for purpose.  Changes include a designated section for dealing with petitions received by the Council and for the public forum section of the Council meeting.  The section on the Code of Conduct has also been updated to reflect recent changes.  These changes bring the Council into line with other similar sized authorities and also compliment the requirements for Quality Parish Council Status sought by this authority.

            As part of this process the Standing Orders contain the proposed new structure for the committee system operating within the Council.  The reduction in the number of committees allows for resources to be targeted more effectively whilst using Members’ more efficiently.  An Index has also been included for Members’ convenience.

           Recommendations:-

1.  That the revised Standing Orders be adopted by the Council;
2. That the report be noted.
          

2.        LEGAL SERVICES SERVICE LEVEL AGREEMENT WITH SEFTON MBC

            Members will be aware that the Council currently has a Service Level Agreement (SLA) with Sefton MBC Human Resources.  A similar SLA is now proposed with Sefton Council’s Legal Services.  Members will recall that a similar proposal had been sought previously.  However, this SLA did not go ahead due to the large amount of money requested as an annual subscription which was £5,000.  The annual subscription charge proposed within this SLA is £800.  The subscription allows for legal advice to be available by telephone for minor queries e.g. Freedom of Information requests etc.  It also allows for a certain amount of time to be included for more complex issues including lease renewals and revisions.  This advice would need to be bought into the Council in any case.  This SLA represents good value for money for the Council and is offered by Sefton MBC on the same basis and cost as the service they provide to schools within the Borough.

           Recommendations:-

1.  That the Legal Services Service Level Agreement be approved by the
 Council;
2. That the report be noted.


3.        MAGHULLFEST

          	Members will recall that the first MaghullFest event took place on KGV playing fields on Monday 5th May.  The event was very well attended and feedback has been positive both from the residents who attended as well as the stall holders and charitable organisations who helped put on a splendid display.  The amount raised for the Mayoral charities was calculated to be £1,603.55.  However, Woodlands Hospice has attracted match funding for the event so the total raised was £3603.55.  

           The first event was a trial to see if there was an appetite within the town for such a community activity.  Over three thousand people were in attendance on the day which showed a considerable level of support.  However, the weekend on which the event was held had already seen some community activity in Lydiate and Aintree and this may have affected the numbers able to attend.  The event was also held at the end of the mayoral year which would not allow the Council to build on its success for the rest of the year.

           With this in mind it is proposed to hold a second event in August which would be held on Whinneybrook field.  Whinneybrook is a much larger area than KGV playing fields where the event was limited to holding 1000 people at a time.  Whinneybrook can hold 5,000 people and has better security fencing and limited access through two entry/exit points.  The Admin section has sought clarification from Sefton’s Licensing section who has stated that the event cannot go on past 8 o’clock at night.  Therefore, it is proposed that a similar event although with more stalls and amusements be arranged which would take place from 12 pm to 5 pm on Saturday August 16th.

           Recommendations:-
 
1.  That Council agree the proposal to hold another community event on 16th August 2014 on Whinneybrook field;
2. That Council thank the volunteers and those that gave assistance that enabled MaghullFest to be a success;
3. That the report be noted.

4.        NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN UPDATE

Members will be aware that at the Full Council meeting in December 2013 it was agreed to start the process to produce a Neighbourhood Plan.  A further update was provided to Council in March.  The consultation period for the Designated Area Status (DAS) has now closed although details are still available on Maghull Town Council website as well as on the planning pages of Sefton MBC’s website.  No responses were received by Sefton LPA during the consultation relating to Maghull although several were received regarding Melling Parish Council application for DAS which had been submitted at the same time with the same consultation period.  Two responses referred to Maghull Town Council and Melling Parish Council preparing a joint Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) for the whole area or to take responsibility for those areas more geographically or socially reliant on one parish area whilst falling under the control of the other.  Sefton LPA has asked both Councils to consider these options.  However, liaison had already commenced with Melling Parish Council to decide the best way forward regarding this.  Having sought advice from Sefton LPA it has been suggested that a Protocol between the two parishes would answer the queries raised by the responses in relation to taking responsibility for neighbouring areas.  With regard to a joint NDP it was felt by both Councils that there were different emphases and drivers within the community for the plans which did not sit comfortably with a joint plan for both areas.  A draft Protocol has been prepared and is attached to this report.

Funding has been successfully applied for from the DCLG to assist with the cost of the Neighbourhood Plan process.  A total of £6,550 has been granted.  This is to cover the costs of newsletters, social media and professional help with drawing up the Plan.
Community engagement has also started in relation to the plan and will be continuing throughout June and into July.  This has taken the form of questionnaires being distributed by email, school newsletters and hard copy.  Residents meetings will take place during June both at the Town Hall and in schools in order to reach as many residents as possible.

A dedicated email address has been set up for residents who wish to comment on the proposals or return their questionnaires (neighbourhoodplan@maghull-tc.gov.uk) or residents can send a letter to the Town Clerk or return their questionnaires by post.    

Recommendations:

1. That  Council provide  feedback for the draft Protocol between Maghull Town Council and Melling Parish Council;
2. That the update be noted.
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Angela McIntyre
Town Clerk & Treasurer
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